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Newborough East has Zero Tolerance of Child Abuse 
 

 

School 

300 

Old 

Sale 

Road, 

Newborough 

NEWSLETTER 1 November 2024 Issue 34 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

“I’d like to acknowledge the traditional owners of the land upon which we meet today, the Gunai Kurnai land and pay 
my respects to elders past, present and emerging as well as any Aboriginal people here with us today”  

A word from Mrs Skee 
 
This term the NEPS team have been focusing heavily on consistency in our behaviour expectations and responses. 

As well as a collective approach to behaviour that is NOT inline with our whole school expectations we are also taking 

the time to celebrate the demonstration of exemplary behaviour.  

Last Friday we launched the $50 meal deal award, which has been generously sponsored by Dante’s Pizza and the 

Cruickshank family. This week the award went to Imogen from 3/4.  

                              Dates to Remember Term 4 2024        

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

4 November 
Report writing day  

Students NOT 
required 

5 November 
Public Holiday 

6 November 7 November 
Dental Van 

 
NEPS got talent 1.15 

8 November  
NEPS Got Talent 

1.15  

11 November 
 

Remembrance Day  

12 November 13 November 14 November 15 November 
 

Fairy Floss sales 
after school  

 

18 November 19 November 20 Nov 21 Nov 
 

Out of uniform Day 
bring donation for 
Christmas raffle 

22 Nov 

25 Nov 26 Nov 
Last Day Donut Day 

Orders  

27 Nov 28 Nov 
 

30 Nov 

2 December 3 December 4 December 5 December 
Donut Day  

Raffle tickets due 
back 

6 December 
 

9 December  
School council 

meeting 

10 December 11 December 12 December 
Christmas raffle 

drawn 

13 December 
Grade 6 Graduation 

  
Canteen last day for 

2024 
 

16 December 17 December 18 December 19 December 
No canteen 

20 December  
No canteen 

 
Last day term 1.15 

finish 

Newborough East Primary  

PO Box 72 Newborough Vic 3825 

Phone: (03) 5126 1399 

Email:newborough.east.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Website:http://www.neps.vic.edu.au 

NEPS on Facebook  facebook.com/NEPS4670 
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A word from Mrs Skee cont 

Imogen was recognised for; 

• Always being respectful 

• Giving 100% with her learning 

• Showing leadership qualities by taking initiative when she sees things need to be done in the classroom or 
even the whole school 

• Supporting others 

• Always has a go and will take on challenges with a positive attitude. 

Please see picture below of Imogen accepting her well deserved award 

Next week I will be showcasing another of our inspiring students with this award.  In recognition of all the students who 

DO NOT appear in the compass chronicles for negative yard or classroom behaviour for the next 2 weeks, they will be 

rewarded with additional break time. Those who have received a compass chronicle for poor school behaviour choices 

they will be required to spend this time with Mr Walsh and myself. 

Please don’t forget the next Monday the 4th of November is our whole school closure day, when staff will be working 

on necessary assessment, reporting and professional learning work. There will be NO students required on this day, 

with the office also closed. Tuesday the 5th of November is the Melbourne Cup public holiday. Please have a safe 

and relaxing extended weekend. 

2025 grade structure 

Dear families – with our recruitment processes completed now, I am able to provide additional information around our 
grade structure and staffing. Our 2025 grade structure and allocated teacher staffing is as follows; 
  

Grade Prep 

Classroom one : Mrs Paige Frendo        

Classroom two : Miss Kalinda Smith and Ms Laura Thompson 
  

Grade One 

Classroom one : Mrs Kellie Reville 

Classroom two : Ms Mel Reed/Mrs Jenni Blackshaw 
  

Grade two 
Classroom one : Mrs Kristy Burnett/Mrs Jenni Blackshaw 

Classroom two : Mrs Kaila Engel/Mrs Emily Young 
   

Grade 3/4 

Classroom one : Ms Debbie Richardson/Ms Laura Thompson 
Classroom two : Miss Eliza Jeffrey 

Classroom three : Mrs Khalehla Milojevic 

Classroom four : Miss Katie Blackshaw 
   

Grade 5/6        Specialist subjects 

Classroom one : Mr Matthew Dubois/Ms Laura Thompson  Art : Ms Kathy Mewett    

Classroom two : Mr Alex Skinner     PE : Mr Mike Pullar 

Classroom three : Miss Nicole Cross     STEM : Mrs Fiona Dunne 

Classroom four : Mr Tom Holt      Library : Mrs Lisa Robinson 

  

With teacher staffing now finalised, staff will now begin to work on 2025 student grade placements. We will continue 

to prioritise students being in a grade with at least ONE friend in 2025 but will be drawing on our significant knowledge 

of our student’s learning and wellbeing needs to allocate them to a grade that will support them to succeed. As it is the 

classroom teachers the students currently have who will be developing the 2025 grade lists, I ask that they be your 

first point of call if you would like to discuss anything around grade placements. 
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Christmas Raffle Tickets  
NEPS will be holding our Christmas Raffle Out of Uniform Day on Thursday 

the 21st of November.  

Students who choose to come to school out of uniform are asked to bring an 

item to donate towards our annual Christmas Raffle. Items need to be new and 

in good condition. Some suggestions for items to donate are: Christmas 

themed food, decorations, stuffed toys, toys, games etc. Feel free to come up 

with your own ideas. If bringing a food item please check that its used by date 

is 2025. Raffle tickets and money are due back on Friday the 5th December. 

The Christmas raffle will be drawn on Thursday 12th December. Extra raffle 

tickets are available from the office. Thanks      

 

  

Remembrance Day Poppy Appeal Monday 11 November 

NEPS is selling poppies for the Remembrance Day Appeal on behalf of the Yallourn Newborough RSL.  We have a 

range of badges and pens,they are priced from $2.00 to $5.00.  They are available from the office before school and at 

recess time.  Thank you for your support of this very worthwhile cause. 

SWIMMING IN 2025 

Students in grades Prep – 3 will have by now brought home a swimming form.  This is to collect information for our 

swimming lessons in 2025.  These forms are to be returned to the classroom teacher.  This information allows us to 

best prepare for the group lessons which will commence in term 1 2025.  Thanks for your promptness with returning 

this form.  

Imogen with her Dantes Pizza voucher 
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           Students of the week                                Red House Wins                 Student Attendance award 

                  

  Consistent NEPS behaviour     Green Team Mr Gray       Jamerson and Marley & their amazing writing  

                                   

                       

Small pots needed 

If anyone has any excess SMALL pots for planting seedlings into, 
please feel free to donate them to Mr Gray’s Garden.  Mr Gray 
works tirelessly around the school and in the garden with students 
who gladly volunteer at breaktimes.  Mr Gray also sponsors a 
weekly award to recognise students who help out in the garden 
area.  Any donations will be put to good use, you can drop your 
donations at the office. Thanks NEPS Team 
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Life Ed Health Harold visits  
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Lowanna Grade 7 in 2025 student information 

Important delivery information regarding 2025 laptops!  

Order by the 24th of November for delivery to the college by the 9th of December.  

Order by the 31st of December for delivery to the college by the 20th of January 2025.  

Devices ordered by the 24th of November will be delivered, prepared and made ready for pick up before the end of 

the year. Devices ordered by the 31st of December will be made ready for collection at the start of Term 1, 2025. 

https://lowanna.orderportal.com.au/Welcome?ofid=1622&eid=561 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flowanna.orderportal.com.au%2FWelcome%3Fofid%3D1622%26eid%3D561%26fbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR39vJn8JUSI8XI4DsIMAuFu7kLxLjUAFBSl2vjD9lK2VH8q43fd2m4h6QE_aem_DVh41rlvAJwBuJhHCer9Tw&data=05%7C02%7CAngela.Jackson%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cab5059d4923a4fe8ec6408dcfa0e4bb6%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638660186515437946%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jybLrr%2FEiRzjg%2BSRt3ZkfQy1DROEIsIWvVTa%2BxzhlYc%3D&reserved=0
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